
Minutes of the Sevington Sub-committee Meeting held in  
St Mary’s Church, Sevington on Wednesday, 27th April 2022 

 
Present  Andy Whybrow (Chair)    Paul Bartlett 
  Nick Hughes 

           
In attendance: Cllr Dawnie Nilssen, Tracey Block (Clerk), 6 members of the public 
 
          To be actioned by 

The meeting started at 7.00pm 
 

 

Cllr Whybrow welcomed everyone to the meeting. 
The idea is to engage with the residents, it has been difficult to represent the residents of Sevington due 
to lack of engagement.  The Finberry residents represent themselves at meetings but no-one from 
Sevington has ever attended the Parish Council meetings. 
 

 

Apologies for absence had been received from Cllr Steve Campkin. 
 

 

Public session: To receive questions and comments from the public on any agenda item. 
Business Park Car Meets:  There have been recent car meets which have caused a nuisance to neighbours 
of the business park in Church Road.  This appears to be a monthly meeting.  The PCSOs and Police are 
looking to stop the next meeting.  Cllr Nilssen, Cllr Whybrow and PCSO Luke Jones spoke on Saturday.  
Club-unknown” are expected to close the meet via Facebook. 
 
The “day of action” was successful in cracking down on nuisance vehicles on the A2070. 
 

 
 
 

Queen’s Platinum Jubilee Celebration 
The beacon will be lit on 2/6 at 21.45.  Some people in Nightingale Close had arranged a street party but 
would prefer a larger gathering. It was suggested that the playing field could be utilised, residents could 
bring a picnic.  A leaflet to advertise this will be produced and delivered to the residents (the Clerk will 
produce 126 leaflets).  Parking is available at the Church, picnic to be on 2/6 from 3-6pm. 
 

 

Update from Cllr Nilssen 
A KCC newsletter has been delivered as has an ABC newsletter.  Cllr Nilssen has reported pot holes to Kent 
Highways and has been discussing the goal posts on field with Aspire.  It is hoped that the posts will be 
repaired as they are loose and need painting.  Cllr Nilssen is also looking for mesh to be placed in the 
divots. 
   

 
 
 

Telephone Box 
Thanks were extended to John Lang for his work on the telephone box. 
The defibrillator has been installed and looks fantastic.  Signage for the telephone box is to be installed. 
The books placed in the telephone box are an arson risk and are to be removed. 
 
The Clerk is to contact the KE and suggest a photo opportunity for 2pm on 5th May. 
 

 

Update regarding Sevington IBF 
There is a call next week with the DfT, Cllr Bartlett is to be on this call. 
Cllr Bartlett will discuss: noise, lighting, errant lorries, planting issues, keenness to have regular updates, 
signs on site to request neighbour consideration.  Mr Lang will provide an update to Cllr Bartlett.  Cllr 
Bartlett will request a site meeting for residents. 
 

 

Any Other Business 
Potholes on Church Road have been reported. 
 
The land at the rear of Church Road has been viewed by Cllr Whybrow following some concerns. 
There was no evidence of a water pump, shelters have been removed, there is no livestock on site, a fence 

 
 
 



had been removed but has now been replaced. 
 
Sevington Mill was discussed.  The property has been stripped internally and is to be used for supported 
living. 
 

The next meeting will be on 25th May at 7pm. 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Signed: ....................................................... 
 
 
 
 

Date: ...................................................... 


